
MINUTES OF THE WBOE POLICY COMMITTEE 
Tuesday, June 5, 2018 

District Office Conference Room 
 Beecher Road School South 

 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Ms. Maasbach called the meeting to order at 7:30 AM. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE: Maegan Genovese (7:36 AM), Margaret Hamilton, Nancy Maasbach, Lynn 
Piascyk, Board of Education Members; Robert F. Gilbert, Superintendent; Gina Prisco, Principal; Al 
Pullo, Business Manager, Jane Roddy, Cafeteria Supervisor; Stacey Katz, Nursing Supervisor; and 
Marsha DeGennaro, Clerk of the Board. 
 
Policies 4118.11/4218.11 Nondiscrimination, 5188.1 Homeless Students and 6142.101 Wellness 
were reviewed. Minor language modifications were suggested in each policy based on recent 
legislative changes/mandates. No further modifications were made. It was agreed these policies 
would be submitted to the Board for 30-day review at the June 18 meeting. 
 
The committee also discussed Policy 6154 - Homework. This policy was reviewed previously at both 
the November and January meetings with minor language adjustments. It was noted that Homework 
was not depicted as a topic of concern in any of the prior Parent Surveys. A suggestion was made for 
the newly formed Ad Hoc Enrichment Committee to also review this policy. It was agreed this Policy 
as modified would be submitted for 30-day review at the June 18 meeting. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
MEETING ADJOURNED:   8:07 AM 


